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To: Mayor and Town Council 
  
From:  Dan Baker, Director of Parks and Recreation 
  
Through: Mario Canizares, Town Manager 

Robyn Battle, Executive Director 
  
Re:  Park Improvement and Parkland Dedication Agreement with Park Place 

Phase 2 Property Developments 
 
Town Council Meeting – June 24, 2025 
 

Strategic Visioning Priority: 1. Acceleration of Infrastructure 

 
 

Agenda Item:  

Consider and act upon a Park Improvement Fee Agreement between the Town of Prosper and 
Shaddock-Prosper Park Place 2, LLC, for the Park Place Phase 2 development.  
 

Description of Agenda Item: 

By Town Ordinance, developers in Prosper are assessed Park Improvement and Parkland 
Dedication fees for residential development. These fees and dedicated land are used to build 
parks, park amenities, and hike and bike trails. The fee structure is $1,500 per single-family 
residential unit, and 1 acre of parkland dedicated per 35 single-family units, or the equivalent in 
cash based on current market value per acre of land.  
 
The developer of Park Place Phase 2 is requesting consideration of an amended request to use 
a portion of the fees from the development to pay for a widened walk within the development 
adjacent to Teel Parkway and West Prosper Trail. The developer is required to build a six-foot 
trail, but their desire is to build a ten-foot trail and receive reimbursement for the difference in cost.  
The improvement is illustrated in the exhibits of the attached Agreement. The developer will 
construct the improvement outlined in the Agreement and provide proof of costs to Town Staff. If 
the costs are approved, the amount is reimbursed to the developer in lieu of Park Improvement 
Fee payments due to the Town.     
 
The Town’s Hike and Bike Trail Master Plan calls for a ten-foot trail along the north side of West 
Prosper Trail adjacent to the community park.   
 
The Parks and Recreation Board unanimously approved a previous version of this Park 
Improvement Fee Agreement at their February 13, 2025, meeting. The Town Council denied the 
developer’s initial request at the February 25, 2025, Town Council Meeting. The item was revised, 
presented again, and tabled at the April 8, 2025, and the May 27, 2025 Town Council meetings.        
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Budget Impact:  

Park Improvement Fees set forth in this Agreement: 

 Park Place Phase 2 – 166 lots @ $1,500 = $249,000. 

Parkland Dedication Fees set forth in this Agreement: 

 Park Place Phase 2 – 166 lots @ 1 acre per 35 residential units = 4.742857 acres.  Land 
valuation of $90,018 / acre per 2024 Denton Central Appraisal District valuation.  Fee in 
lieu of dedication = $426,943. 

The developer requests that the fees be placed in an escrow account to reimburse actual 
expenses that are approved by the Town. Total Park Fee Reimbursement being requested is 
$115,463.80. 

Legal Obligations and Review: 

Terrence Welch of Brown & Hofmeister, L.L.P., has approved the attached documents as to form 
and legality.  

 

Attached Documents: 

1. Park Improvement Fee Agreement for Park Place Phase 2   
 

Town Staff Recommendation: 

Town Staff recommend approval of a Park Improvement Fee Agreement between the Town of 
Prosper and Shaddock-Prosper Park Place 2, LLC, for the Park Place Phase 2 development.  
 

Proposed Motion:  

I move to approve a Park Improvement Fee Agreement between the Town of Prosper and 
Shaddock-Prosper Park Place 2, LLC, for the Park Place Phase 2 development.  
  

 


